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 Simon Cordell – 109 Burncroft Ave, Enfield, EN3 7JQ - 28/12/2018

Dear Kaunchita Maudhub and Andrea Clemons

Thank you for the reply letter to my emails dated the 28/12/18, I have today

contracted by email Mr Cordell's solicitors who were acting for my son Trishna Kerai,

but she is away until the 2nd January 2019, Trishna Kerai was well aware I did not

agree with Enfield Council's draft order, which was sent to me by her on the 13th

August 2018 at 15:14, I made a reply to her with the points I did not agree to right

away, and she was due to rewrite them points I did not agree with. Then she went on

leave and did not do the rewrite until she came back of leave. This was when her

amended order was sent back to Ludmilla Iyavoo and she got no reply and a few days

after this Enfield Council draft order was sealed by the court.

I did not agree to submit a housing management transfer to be considered by the

exceptions panel on 17/08/2018, As Ms lyavoo is well aware it is Enfield Council

neighbourhood officer that has to complete this application, In fact I have nothing to

do with the making of this application I was not even allowed to see it after it was

completed by the neighbourhood officer even when I asked to see it I was not allowed

to be sent it as it is only used internally.

I did not only email Ludmilla Iyavoo I had calls with her and we spoke, I also left

voice messages for her, when the management transfer application was deferred on

the 16/08/2018 it was only due to be deferred until the next panel meeting on

29/09/2018 when it should have gone before the panel even if it was a like to like

move but this did not happen. When I emailed Ms Ludmilla Iyavoo on the 28/09/2018

I asked for an update as I had not heard anything, I did not know I was meant to have

given her an update regarding the appointment; and I am sure I said to her on a phone

call when the management transfer application was deferred if I got any medical

information I would email it to her as soon as I got it, so by not sending anything to

her I sure she would have known I had not got anything, in fact the mental health

team was not replying to me at all, looking back now I believe that was due to them

looking into the complaint I had sent. But the medical evidence was not necessary for

it to have gone to the housing panel.
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